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DECEMBER 7, 2005

PRESENTATION TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Gift presentation by Dr. and Mrs. John Terrey

Dr. John Terrey and his wife, Elizabeth, residents of Richmond Beach, are donating to Shoreline Community College a collection of prints, books and personal affects relating to James Browning (Jamie) Wyeth, American’s premier portraitist.  
The framed pieces on display at the Board Meeting will include:


“The Farm,” a Portfolio of Four Etchings - #97/150


“La Boheme,” a Lithograph Signed in Limited Edition - #169/250

Many materials from the Terreys’ gift are currently on display in the Library/Media Center.  
Dr. Terrey served the State Board for Community Colleges as Deputy, and then Executive Director, from 1969 through 1987.  His illustrious career in education includes terms as President of the Washington Education Association and of The Evergreen State College Board of Trustees.  He also served on the Boards of the National Education Association, the Washington State Commission for the Humanities, the Washington State High Technology Coordinating Board, the Washington Job Training Coordinating Board, and The Creative Retirement Institute at Edmonds Community College.
His fondness of the classroom continues, however, when he comes to Shoreline Community College each summer to teach at Shoreline’s Summer College!  
The College Art Committee has been charged with framing the pieces and determining the location of the installation. 

